
 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Artist impression of the Kingscliff High School upgrade 

Kingscliff High School 
Project update | December 2021 

| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

Kingscliff High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent learning spaces and core facilities. The scope of 
work includes a new creative and performing arts building, a new library, a new senior learning environment, 
refurbished hospitality facilities and general learning spaces, and a new sports pavilion.  

Progress summary 

School Infrastructure NSW obtained the necessary planning consents to proceed with upgrades to Kingscliff High 
School on Wednesday 3 November, 2021. The Conditions of Approval can be found on the Department of Planning, 
Industry and Environment major projects website:  www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/39476   

Summer holiday works 

Site establishment activities to prepare for main works construction will start in the week commencing Monday 20 
December 2021. These works will include the delivery of heavy machinery and equipment and the installation of 
construction fencing and signage.  

Following site establishment main works will start. This will include service upgrades and construction of the new 
COLA. Work will continue throughout the school holidays to ensure we can maximise delivery while students are not 
on site.   

School infrastructure NSW will continue to work closely with the school leadership team to ensure continuity of 
operations and to minimise any potential impacts to learning during construction. 
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Traffic management  

Construction vehicle access to the works zone will be from the Oxford Street school entry. Site vehicles will give way to 
pedestrians at all times, and where possible deliveries to the site will be made outside of peak traffic periods. Traffic 
controllers will be in place to assist with the management of oversized deliveries to site. Construction workers will 
comply with local parking regulations and access to private properties will be maintained at all times.  

Work hours  

Standard construction working hours will be 7:00am to 6:00pm Monday to Friday, and 8:00am to 1:00pm on 
Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified. Over the upcoming 
summer holiday period no work will take place Monday 27 December, Tuesday 28 December 2021 and Monday 3 
January, 2022)  
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